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	Action

	1.
a)

b)


	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND NOTICES  

Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning (North East, Mid and West meetings) and Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement (South meeting) welcomed those present to the meetings, extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:
South 

Tracy Aherne

The Phoenix Primary


Sharon Branch

Sunnymede Juniors

Jacqui Green


The Willows Primary (Executive Head)
Louise Putt


Bentley St Paul’s CE Primary

Michael Wade

Quilters Juniors
Teresa Harper

Margaretting CE Primary (Acting Head)

North-East 

Gavin Bradley

Coppins Green Primary  (Associate Head)
Tina Hosford


Roach Vale Primary (Acting Head)

Marie Kelly


St Joseph’s Catholic Primary, Harwich (Acting Head)

Linda Leveridge

Cherry Tree Primary (Acting Head)

Lee Mays


Alton Park Juniors (Acting Head)

Julie O’Mara


St George’s CE Primary

Tracey Oram


Tiptree Heath Primary 

Jane Stalham

Langenhoe Primary

Donna Wenden

Lawford CE Primary

Central (Mid)

Peter Denham

St Nicholas CE Primary, Tillingham (Acting Head)

Clare French


Woodham Walter CE Primary (DELETE? she resigned and left in October?)
Carol Gooding

Danbury Park Primary

Kim Hall


St Margaret’s CE Primary 

Maggie Jones

St Francis Catholic Primary, Maldon

Antony Kern


Gosfield Primary

Gill Marrion


Woodville Primary

Claire Robinson

St John’s CE Primary

Lesley Schlanker

Baddow Hall Infants (Acting Head)

West

Nicky Barrand

Thomas Willingale School 

Brigid Dyson


Thaxted Primary (Acting Head)

Katie George


Thaxted Primary (Acting Head)

John Howett 


Newport Primary (Acting Head)

Ann Keen


RAB Butler Infant & Junior Academies

Julie Puxley

           Katherine Semar Infants

Peter Randall

Manuden Primary

Sonia Strickland

St Mary’s CE Primary, Hatfield Broad Oak

Emma Wigmore

Spinney Infants (Acting Head)

Lee Woods


Purford Green Primary

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who are retiring at the end of term:

South 

Francis O’Brien

Our Lady of Ransom Catholic Primary
North-East 

Clare Reece                       Cann Hall Primary   

Central (Mid)

Linda Findlay                      East Hanningfield CE Primary   

Peter Wadsworth                Roxwell CE Primary 

West

Marilyn Opara                     Roydon Primary   


	

	2.
	WORKING TOGETHER – A VISION FOR SCHOOLS, CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

Dave Hill, Executive Director Schools, Children and Families (South and Mid meetings)
Dave Hill introduced himself to the South and Mid headteachers and noted that he has been in post for just over one year. When he was appointed ECC was facing a number of key challenges, particularly in relation to social care, and his first year’s focus has been on improving safeguarding and social care in the county.

ECC has just had an Ofsted inspection and DH was pleased to report that the County Council is now officially out of “inadequate” and has been judged as satisfactory in relation to safeguarding and social care. The official result and report will be published on the Ofsted website on 24 October 2011. However, Dave stressed that the Council is not complacent about this judgement and is determined to improve even further to become good or better.

The ECC budget is set within the current picture of national austerity, with an income reduction of £7.3m next year. Plans are in place which set out levels of reduction in the budget over the next 3 years, which should ensure that there is no need for continued reductions after that period. However, the Council budget and Dedicated Schools Grant will of course be dependent on future economic forecasts, and Dave warned that this may not be the only difficult period for the council and schools.  

As Executive Director, DH has set out a vision for education and the way forward, in the context of the broad vision for children and young people and their families, which includes the premise that children are best off living with their own families. DH conceded that, in Essex, there are many Looked After Children (around 1570 children at the current time) and this approach is both expensive, costing around £50 -60,000 per child each year, and has poor outcomes for the young people. The new approach is much more about early intervention and preventing family breakdown. He argued that headteachers and their staff are in a unique position to spot emerging issues for children and their families. He also stated that he believes that all children are “born equal” and so a child born in Tendring should have exactly the same educational chances as one born in Uttlesford.

ECC’s response to government policy is to move to a position where schools are run autonomously; direct from the DfE rather than via a paternalistic Local Authority. This leads to a repositioning of the LA, which sees itself in the future not as a Local Education Authority, but rather as an Authority on Education, offering service, expertise and knowledge. 

In addition, the whole economy of education services has opened up and the LA role is now one of the strategic commissioner, ensuring that 

· there are enough schools in the right areas for the children in Essex and future demographics; 

· and intervening in schools in a category or notice to improve, whilst continuing to offer support and assistance to other schools. 

He noted that the there is unlikely to be a significant LA role in good or outstanding schools, except in providing forensic detailed data. The LA is keen to see high performing schools support others, as part of the fundamental change in the economy of schools and education in the county. DH also argued that he is not interested in only being involved in failing schools. Therefore, the LA is setting up a system to produce strategic data for all to schools, to enable them to identify which schools perform well in certain areas and to tap into the good practice going on around the county. 
At the present time over half of Essex secondary schools (60%) have converted to academy status and just 32 primaries (out of around 470). DH asserted that, in his opinion, based on discussions with DfE colleagues, all schools will be academies in five years time and, even if there was a change of government immediately, this policy would not be reversed. 

DH recognised this is a challenge for primary schools and particularly for small schools and the LA is therefore encouraging groupings and collaborations of schools to work together to offer economies of scale and exchange strengths through school to school support.

DH then responded to a number of questions from headteachers:
A South headteacher argued that there was a case for funding all schools as academies, rather than withholding funding from maintained schools, that DH has stated will convert sooner or later. DH responded that there is a huge deficit in the funding for the academy programme and the reality is that, if every school converted at the present time, there would be insufficient money to allow the process to happen.

Another headteacher asked about the future for satisfactory and inadequate schools. DH accepted that academy status is not a “golden bullet” for success, and argued that federation is the way forward for schools. He noted that schools may be forced to become “through schools” with local secondaries.

Headteachers generally agreed with the vision set out by DH but argued that if Essex is to genuinely be an “authority on education” it MUST retain the key people who have that knowledge and experience. 

DH noted that there will, inevitably, be fewer people within the LA, but agreed that he will do everything in his power to maintain the personal credibility of personnel. He noted, however, that there are large numbers of school improvement consultants in the private sector and noted that he has concerns about the level of buy back in the short term for the LA school improvement services.

A Mid headteacher argued strongly that, if the LA cannot compete with the consultancy rates that private consultants can offer then it must offer better quality and local knowledge. DH repeated that, it is certain that there will be fewer people within the SI team and that it is inevitable that there will be less comprehensive knowledge of the performance and progress schools across Essex. 
Headteachers talked about the issue of responding effectively to children in need and DH noted that he is on record for saying that the Common Assessment Framework (CAF) has limitations and needs to go or change significantly. He noted that schools are managing the demands of the CAF but are stretched to capacity. Essex has been given the chance to redesign the CAF, which will be welcomed by many headteachers. 

DH noted that there will be a strong focus in early intervention in social care, working intensively with families whose children are at risk of going into care and developing multi-systemic therapy for children with a series of difficult issues that impact on their learning. In response to this need for a change of approach, five “Essex Family” pilots are taking place across the county, funding initiatives for supporting families with some of the most complex needs and issues. These pilots are being funded in partnership with the NHS.
One headteacher argued that this seems to contradict the approach in school improvement, which will react once a school has been judged to be failing or inadequate, rather than offering early intervention and support to stop this happening. DH said once again that there is simply not the money to offer this level of early intervention in schools and greater savings are to be made by preventing children from going into care. 
It was noted that DH had confirmed his commitment to work with EPHA at the Executive meeting on 18 October 2011 and had agreed that ECC would continue its support of the Association at the current level of funding (of £10k a year).

	

	3.
	ESSEX TRANSFORMATION OF SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SERVICES: SCHOOLS EDUCATION STRATEGY
An update by Terry Reynolds 
· Context

· 2011 Education Bill, based on the white paper and granted royal assent on 15 November. 
· Financial pressures

· ECC strategy – from provider to commissioner

· The James review on capital spending – a new role for LA re Education Estate

· Engagement

· Head teachers and school employees

· Governors

· ECC SI employees

· Benchmarking

· Universal shift in focus from provider to commissioner

· Many LAs retaining school improvement services, which they plan to trade

· Mixed approach to intervention services

Five key priorities 

· Improving standards

· Improving quality of pupil place provision

· Reducing NEET population, increasing skills and supporting young people to succeed

· Strategically influencing changes in the landscape of provision

· Strategic Leadership of an increasingly fragmented system

Benefits 

· Maintain the LA’s duty to challenge schools’ performance and support vulnerable children

· Support ECC’s ambition to transform itself from a providing authority to a commissioning authority

· Manage risk 

· Flexibility to adapt to funding changes and new legislation 

· Deliver bi-laterals of £5.498m by 2013

· Consequential impact on reduced demand for Business Support and Property (NWOW projects) 

· Employees Skills development

TR noted that there are currently four transformation processes underway in his area of School Improvement, one of which is the restructure of the School and Education Strategy Core Team.

There is currently a 90 day consultation taking place. The restructure will lead to a reduction in staff, with 58 redundancies proposed. The restructure proposes four functions for the core team:

· Data and Intelligence;

· Access and Inclusion, including place planning and admissions;

· Schools and Standards;

· Pathways and Partnerships, including employability and skills and RPA.

Alongside this, will be the school improvement traded service, which proposes 20 FTE posts. 

Additional traded services will include Target Tracker, Music Service, Schools Library Service, Essex Dance Theatre, Learning and Development, Governor recruitment, Schools recruitment, Essex Outdoor, Clerking Agency, Schools’ Finance, Schools Workforce Development, ICT in Schools and Initial Teacher Training. 

SEN/AEN services will include Primary Behaviour Support, EWS, Short Stay, Pres-school special teacher service, Specialist Teacher service, EMTAS, EPS and Parent Partnership service. 

TR explained that the LA is considering how best to provide services, including those that are statutory and he noted that there are likely to be different solutions for different services. For example, a Pupil Referral Unit might become a separate academy outside the LA.

TR mentioned the introduction of the Strategic Education Board, which will replace the Schools’ Partnership Board. The Chair and Vice-Chair of EPHA and the Liaison Officer are members of this Board.

Terry stated that reports of the demise of the LA as a part of school improvement are much exaggerated! He argued that the DfE needs the expertise and knowledge of the LA to broker support and he stressed that Cllr. Stephen Castle is committed to school improvement delivered by the LA. TR himself is determined that the proposed structure is not about outsourcing school improvement, but reiterated that the team must

· Make savings of £5million

· Take into account government strategy

· Reflect the ECC’s education strategy

What will the impact be on schools?

Core 

· No changes in the Core services until April

· New roles created to recognise the needs for vulnerable groups 

· A number of School Improvement advisers and consultants  appointed into Commissioned & Traded Services to be pre-commissioned from the core and traded from April

Commissioned and Traded Services

· No immediate changes – continuing to provide range of services

· A reduced team of School Improvement advisers and consultants, based on demand 

· Early indications of requirements from traded services will help with capacity planning for April 2012 onwards
Headteachers asked again how advisers will actually know the schools, in the way that SIPs got to know their schools in detail. TR agreed that in the future there simply won’t be as much local knowledge and there may be a disparity in expectations and Ofsted outcomes, for example. 

Support will increasingly come from the NCSL, via NLEs and LLEs, but the “dating agency” function that the LA has provided in recent years will not be readily available, although the core team will continue to have some local knowledge about schools. There is an expectation that there will be a flow of information between the core, commissioning team and the traded team, who will be providing some of the support for schools. 

TR gave his view on the changing education landscape and introduction of academies. He noted that ECC has had a very firm steer from Cabinet Members who have stated that they are pro academies “where appropriate”. He noted that 60% of secondaries have converted to academy status and that most of the rest are expected to within two years, possible as under-performing schools supported by better schools.
The picture is less cut and dried for primary schools as they have to make the decision to take on additional responsibilities without significantly more funding. Typically, a primary school joining an academy chain will contribute between 4 – 6% of the budget to the Trust.

It was argued that the consultation of the Schools Education Strategy has not included headteachers and that some headteachers are not convinced that there is truly a commitment by the LA to hold on to their best, most effective and knowledgeable personnel. TR stated that he is now reviewing consultation responses and that there are a number of suggested changes that are being considered. He noted that he will be speaking to SI staff on 2 November and will then convene a special meeting of the EPHA Executive to discuss the proposed structure further. (NB This took place on 23 November in Colchester)

	

	4.  i)
ii)

iii)


	THE STRUCTURE OF SOCIAL CARE
South meeting: Raj Bharkhada, Head of Local Delivery Service, South quadrant and Pauline Naraine, Social Care Service Manager

North East meeting: Andy Sedgwick
Central (Mid) meeting: Nicky O’Shaughnessy, Director of Local Delivery Mid, Social Care

West meeting: Suzie Goodman, Interim Director of Local Delivery – West Essex
In each area there is now a new and permanent management team based on a new quadrant structure. This will ensure integrated local service delivery, closer more personal working relationships and be at the forefront of service development. 

Priorities for Social Care

· Children at the centre of what we do

· Ensuring children and young people are seen in a timely way

· Successful implementation of the quadrant model

· Recruitment of skilled, high quality, qualified social workers

· Developing effective relationships with families 

· Building confidence and effective relationships with partner agencies 

A final note:

· We are all accountable for the safety of children.

· Completion of CAF for early intervention is essential.

· Information sharing with parents is key to productive working when possible.

· Information sharing is a two way process, which means we are all accountable for our actions and ensuring appropriate safeguards are in place.

· Use Professional Disagreement Protocol if not happy with outcome.

The presenters argued that as professionals we all have equal parts in communicating with each other so if unsure of anything contact the relevant team or IRT who can advise on whom you should contact.

How to make a referral or seek advice from the Initial Response Team:

· Ring Contact Essex on 0845 603 7627, ask for IRT for referral or ask for professional helpline.

· Urgent safeguarding referral:    0845 603 7634

One headteacher in the North East noted that he has worked with many social workers over the years and that the most recent people, many of whom have been appointed from London, are excellent and have been decisive and determined to get the job done. Andy Sedgwick said that the service is determined to retain their good social workers, but argued that the key is not funding but the quality of supervision, management and training. 

The timescales for service delivery have been reviewed. The service is generally keeping to a ten day window for initial assessment as this is a good discipline. It was noted that the Munro report has concluded that it is not necessarily helpful to have an initial and a core assessment.

There was some variation in the number of referrals that were followed up as a core assessment. Just two Section 47 referrals out of 100 in the South of the county lead to an ICPC (Intervention Child Protection Conference). Headteachers felt that they would benefit from training input from Social Care and it was noted that the service is piloting a regular surgery. One headteacher had attended this and found it very beneficial. In all areas there was a commitment to improved communication with headteachers and service managers wish to attend headteacher meetings on a regular basis. This would be welcomed by heads.

The Chair of North EPHA asked if there was a specific action plan for improvement with timescales. It was AGREED that a copy of the county action plan will be shared with headteachers at the Area Development Group meeting on 16 January 2012.

The structures, including named personal and contact details, for the Social Care Service Delivery in each area are available on the EPHA website. 

SAFEGUARDING: OUTCOMES OF THE RECENT INSPECTION Sept 2011
A full inspection of safeguarding and looked after children services in Essex took place in June 2010 and found that the overall effectiveness of safeguarding services in Essex was inadequate. The overall effectiveness of services for looked after children was adequate. An unannounced inspection of Essex’s contact, referral and assessment arrangements in March 2011 found three areas for development and no priority actions.

The latest inspection of safeguarding took place in September and the following judgements were made:
· Overall effectiveness          
    


Adequate

· Capacity for Improvement 
    



Adequate

· Children and young people are safe and feel safe
Adequate

· Quality of provision





Adequate

· Ambition and prioritisation




Adequate

· Leadership and management



Adequate

· Performance management and quality assurance
Adequate

· Partnership working





Adequate

· Equality and diversity 




Adequate 

Areas for improvement within three months

· Redesign current audit forms in order for key casework milestones and qualitative information to be easily and clearly identifies during audits.

· Review the skills and experience of those who carry out audits to ensure they are fully able to undertake this function.

· Take steps to improve the focus on the individual needs of children and young people within assessments and casework planning.

· Undertake thematic audits of casework in order to improve understanding of service strengths and weaknesses.

· Take appropriate action to improve the quality and consistency of assessments. 

It was noted that the Local Authority is pleased and relieved not to be judged as inadequate for safeguarding, but there is no sense of complacency and the LA is determined to improve further and eventually be judged as good and perhaps even outstanding in the future. 

IMPLICATIONS OF THE MUNRO REPORT

The Munro report is

· part of the drive to improve the quality of child protection in England -10 June 2010

· October 2010 First report: Analysis of unintended consequences of previous reforms

· February 2011: Interim report: Characteristics of an effective child protection system

· May 2011: Final report: Child- centred system and recommendations for reform

Eileen Munro, a professor of social work at the London School of Economics made the following assertions:

· The recommendations to this review have to be understood and not implemented passively – there should be no cherry picking either

· The child protection system is complex

· The Commission on the Rights of the Child – protect and prevent

· Abuse and neglect do not present in unambiguous ways

· Predictions about abusive behaviour are necessarily fallible

· The number of professionals involved makes co-ordination, communication and clarity of role an absolute

The report stated that the child protection system in recent times has been shaped by four 
key driving forces:
· the importance of the safety and welfare of children and young people

· a belief held by many that uncertainty in child protection work can be eradicated

· a tendency in inquiries to focus on professional error without examining the causes of any error

· the undue weight given to performance information and targets

Headline messages include:

· Children and young people not sufficiently seen and heard and continuity of relationships not valued

· Bureaucratic processes drive and dominate professional practice

· Shared professional responsibility to help families early – significance of universal services

· Over-use of central prescription to improve practice,  so cumulative effect is negative

· The system is weighted towards responding to serious abuse and neglect with insufficient preventative, early help 
The following are principles of an effective child protection system:

· Child- centred

· Family is the best place to bring up children and young people

· Helping involves direct work

· Early help is better for children and young people

· Variety of need reflected in helping responses

· Good professional practice informed by theory and research

· Uncertainty and risk accepted as intrinsic to the work

· Most important measures of success are whether help is effective
The report recommends a system than values professional expertise:

· The current child protection system is not broken.
· 
There needs to be an improvement on the current role of early help 
· 
An improvement of risk management across all agencies and organisational insight into the complexity of child protection 
· The role of statutory guidance – a revision of working together (March 2012)
The recommendations include a suggestion to introduce

· A new duty for local authorities and statutory partners to secure provision of early help:

· specify against local profile of need

· LSCB clear role in defining and overseeing early help arrangements

· set out access to social work expertise for those in other services 

· oversee local safeguarding and child protection training to help all professionals 

· have clear arrangements in place to make an ‘offer of early help’ 
What should we be aiming for

· a system that learns whether children are being helped and respects their need for help
· a system hearing and using feedback – children, young people , families and practitioners
· a system with professional freedom and strong accountable management and leadership
· a system that expects errors and so tries to catch them quickly
· a system that is dominated by direct work with families  - the human element of the work 
The full presentation can be found on the EPHA website 

http://www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/info-and-documents/local-authority


	

	5. 
	SPECIFIC GRANTS AND FUNDING REVIEW 
Yannick Stupples-Whyley, Finance Business Partner, ECC Finance Professional Services
The Local Authority plans to consult with headteachers and governors in schools and academies to review and change the funding of schools for the next two financial years. Yannick reminded headteachers that a review of the Essex funding formula began in November 2009, but was then stopped when the Education White Paper was published in November 2010, which suggested that the Government would be streamlining school specific grants into the Delegated Schools Budgets and would be producing a national formula for school funding. 

That national formula is now unlikely to be in place until the 2014/15 financial year and so the LA needs to determine a formula for the 2012/13 and 2013/14 financial years.

The Local Authority used previous grant methodology to distribute specific grants in 2011/12 and these were highlighted on the Section 251 although not ring-fenced. 

The primary: secondary funding differential.

· The differential defines how the delegated budget is split between the primary and secondary sector.

· The differential represents the differing costs of delivering the 
curriculum, and has been kept under review since 1999.

· The current differential is 1:1.31.
· Currently key stage funding delivers 74% of total primary funding (£291 million of £393.5 million); secondary 83% (£317 million of £382 million excl. post 16).

It was confirmed that it is likely that there will be a role for Schools Forums in the future; this had been in doubt with the speculation about a national funding formula.

The current Essex key stage weightings are in line with the national picture:

Key Stage 1
1.02

Key Stage 2
1.00

Key Stage 3
1.00

Key Stage 4
1.21

Overview of the proposed changes in School Funding

The lump sum factor

· Based on an objective assessment of the base line costs all schools must meet regardless of numbers on roll.

· Taken into account:


-
Headteacher;


-
Management and leadership;


-
Administration and technical support (incl. ICT);


-
Premises related costs


-
SENCO. 

· Proposal: increase primary lump sum from £70,260 to £77,448; secondary reduce from £327,592 to £267,231.

· National proposal: Primary lump sum only at £95,000, no secondary lump sum.

Small schools

A new definition of a small school:

· A primary school with fewer than 210;

· A junior school with fewer than 120 on roll;

· An infant school with fewer than 90 on roll.

· The subsidy factor supports the additional teaching costs in small schools.

· The teaching cost adjustment to continue on a self funding basis for schools of under 210 on roll (primary, junior and infant).

· KS1 – proposal to base allocations on current year, introducing uncertainty into school funding and a need for a contingency to be withdrawn from primary budgets.

· The National proposal – the lump sum of £95,000 identified under “Lump Sum”.

The anomaly within the SEN and AEN formulas.

Currently, the first 5 hours of all statements are met from Key Stage funding;

The next 7.5 hours of a statement of special needs for children with moderate learning difficulties are met from the AEN factor (on a proxy basis).

Hours for severe and complex needs beyond 5 hours are met from the SEN factor on a named pupil basis.

However, severe and complex needs pupils are also included in the data which drives the AEN formula and as such these pupils are double funded 7.5 hours (or the resource available of children with MLD is diluted).

The proposal is to correct this error with the transfer of 7.5 hours per student per week from SEN to the AEN factor; and

Pupils with severe and complex needs will, in future, be funded 5 hours from Key Stage Funding; 7.5 hours from AEN and beyond 12.5 from SEN.

The proposal is that there will be uplift in the value of the hourly rate for SEN funding.

· The hourly rate will be increased to reflect full on costs for National Insurance and Pension contributions.

· The rate will increase from 8% to 21%.

· A sum of £649,000 for primary and £523,000 for secondary aged pupils to be transferred from Key Stage funding to finance.

Former specific grants

· Former specific grants were delivered broadly in line with 2010-11 grant regulations in 2011-12.

· It is proposed to consolidate the levels of grant allocated to primary and secondary in 2011-12 into the sector through the primary: secondary differential.

· For distribution purposes, statutory aged pupils only will be included in the secondary grant allocation.

· It is proposed to deliver those grants which supported social deprivation issues through the AEN factors; and

· The remainder of former specific grants delegated in 2011-12 through key stage funding. 

The proposal is that the following specific grants will be retained centrally and delivered to schools and academies in 2012-13.

· Advanced skills teacher (c£1.712 million)

· Gifted and talented summer schools (£97,000)

· One to One tuition (£5.772 million)

· Extended schools (sustainability) (£3.050 million)

· Ethnic minority Achievement Grant (£638,000)

· National strategies (£320,000)

Note: The DfE is proposing to: 

i) Include LA contingencies in LACSEG from 2012-13; and

ii) Delegate contingencies and other LACSEG budget headings to academies and schools from 2013-14, allowing maintained schools to un-delegate if they wish to en-masse.

Funding for ECAR/ECC will be shared across all schools with KS1 aged pupils, it was proposed that funding was retained centrally to fund 2 posts of teacher leaders with expertise to support schools who decide to continue with the programmes and that their time would be allocated to LDGs to support schools in localities with early intervention programmes in KS1
LACSEG = Local Authority Central Spending Equivalent Grant

Minimum Funding Guarantee – currently -1.5%

The MFG to provide transition protection for the outcomes of the proposals except that:

i) The secretary of state will be asked to exclude funds held by a limited number of schools in Basildon, Harlow and Tendring from MFG; and

ii) Transitional arrangements for the transfer of SEN funding to the AEN factor be offered to minimise the levels of loss.

Funding through the BIP (Behaviour Improvement Programmes) and EIC (Excellence in Cities/Clusters) initiatives have been distributed to schools in Basildon, Harlow and Tendring for several years (the programmes were launched in the early 2000s). The Schools Forum and Specific Grants Review Group have proposed that this funding has been ring-fenced for long enough and is now asking the Secretary of State to exclude this funding from the MFG, to enable the funding to be distributed to all schools through the AEN (Additional Educational Needs) formula, based on social and economic deprivation indices.  

The consultation paper has been agreed by the Schools Forum (at the meeting on 12 October 2011) and now must be approved by Cllr. Stephen Castle, before being published for consultation. The consultation period will run until 6 January and the responses will be considered by the Schools Forum at a special meeting on 11 January 2012. 

In addition to the consultation paper, spreadsheets will be circulated which will give schools an indication of the change to their budget as a result of the proposals. This will take into account the redistribution of the BIP and EIC funding to all schools, as well as the increase in the lump sum and the changes to SEN/AEN funding.

In response to questions from headteachers in all areas, the following was noted:

· Alison Fiala AGREED to find out how frequently IDACI data is updated.

· It is not yet possible to state how much funding will be top-sliced by the LA in 2012/13 as this has to be discussed by the Schools Forum and agreed by Cabinet. It will probably be roughly 10%.

· The Pupil Premium is increasing to £488 per eligible pupil.

· During the Formula Review consultation, consultants felt that the teaching cost adjustment for small schools should not be subsidised by all schools. It will therefore, subject to consultation and approval, either become a self-funding “insurance” for schools that wish to buy in to the scheme, or it will be scrapped altogether. The spreadsheets predicting likely budgets will not include a teaching cost adjustment factor, although individual schools can ask for this additional information.
· There will be no additional funding for a child with a statement of 12 ½ or fewer hours, if the proposal is accepted. The funding for 5 hours or less will not follow the child; this was a previous funding decision.

· Many schools have already begun to plan their budgets and headteachers argued that it would be extremely helpful to have firm information about the offer and cost of traded services as soon as possible, and to be notified about the budget settlement as early as possible. It was agreed that this was essential if schools are to buy back into LA services. 
At the Mid meeting there was anger that the Formula Review Group, established in November 2009 to consider the LA funding formula, had not been approached or re-established to become part of a new consultation. Headteachers who were previously involved argued that they had given up a huge amount of time to contribute to the first review and some felt that the approach to the current review was cursory.  

Yannick Stupples-Whyley, Finance Business Partner, Finance Professional Services
Essex County Council

telephone: 01245 433171 extension: 52171

address: E1 County Hall

e-mail: yannick.stupples-whyley@essex.gov.uk 


	Alison Fiala

	6.

a)

b)
	BRIEFING PAPERS
Support Staff Audit Tool launch

Since the introduction of Workforce Reform the role of the wider school workforce including teaching assistants, administrative and premises staff, has developed substantially. There is a clear expectation that all members of schools staff should be making a significant contribution to raising standards of achievement. Equally there is an expectation that senior leaders should be providing training and support for the wider workforce, and monitoring and evaluating the impact of all staff in relation to standards in school.

The Support Staff Audit Tool provides senior managers, governors and support staff with clear guidance regarding how support staff can and should be used to promote high standards in school. In addition it provides exemplars of the type of statements which headteachers may wish to include in school self-evaluation to demonstrate the contribution made by support staff.
The School Workforce Development Team is holding a number of briefing sessions where schools can find out more about using the tool effectively. The briefing will be free of charge, but there will be a charge of £35 for the toolkit.

29 November  Great Baddow  4.30 – 6.00 pm

1 December    Wickford           4.30 – 6.00 pm  

7 December    Colchester        4.30 – 6.00 pm

8 December    Harlow              4.30 – 6.00 pm

Contact Katie Dulieu 01245 436359   Katie.dulieu@essex.gov.uk

Bespoke Support for School Governors

Do your Governors need guidance or support, struggling with a particular governance problem or are you looking to strengthen governance?

In order to meet your specific requirements the LA is offering a framework of high quality support from a team of experienced School Governance Experts, all of whom are serving Governors with hands on experience of many aspects of Governance, including Chairing and Clerking. 

Whole school programme of support: 
��Enhancing and promoting relationships within the Governing Body 
��Assistance with policies and procedures, for example, complaints, confidentiality, safeguarding 
��Improving the effectiveness of the Governing Body, for example by committee restructuring 
��Improve efficiency of specific roles within the Governing Body 
��Support Chairs in driving forward the work of the Governing Body 
��Any other issue facing a Governing Body 
Programme outline: 
��A bespoke, ‘hands on’ service that complements the Schools’ Learning & Development Training Package with visit times to suit Governors, either daytime or evening 
��Same dedicated Officer to enable a relationship to be built with the Governing Body 
��All sessions designed for your Governing Body, based on the needs of the school 
��External evaluation of your performance as a Governing Body (‘You don’t know what you don’t know until someone tells you’) 
��Sessions to empower Governors to hold the school to account 
Cost 
From half a day depending on the needs of your Governing Body.

For further information please contact 

Schools’ Learning and Development on: 

Tel: 01245 434300 

Email: schools-ld@essex.gov.uk
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	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Critical Incidents Team

It was confirmed that the Critical Incidents Team is still in place. TR AGREED to pass on the most up to date contact details to the EPHA Manager, to be communicated to headteachers. 

E-payroll

Headteachers expressed their concerns about the introduction of the new e-payroll system arguing that this has been an extremely time consuming and difficult process for Finance Managers to implement in their schools.

TR AGREED to contact Mark Hobson Assistant Director of Essex Shared Services to pass on the headteachers’ concerns, and to decide what additional support and training could be offered to schools to ensure that the e-payroll system is successfully implemented.
One page summary, SEF and SSET
It was confirmed that schools that buy 3+ days with the School Improvement Programme will continue to receive the one page summary and (when ready) the new LA model SEF, via the School Self-Evaluation Tracker. Other schools can buy the package at a cost of £95. Headteachers should use their existing password to access the SSET.

Writing assessment Summer 2012

Headteachers asked for more information about the writing paper and assessment of writing in the summer of 2012, and how this would be amalgamated into the English score. Tracy Goodway AGREED to research this question and to feed back to headteachers. Some heads asked if there would be a marking service provided (for a fee) by the LA, and Alison Fiala AGREED to look into this as a possible service. The County is already offering consultant support in relation to moderation of writing and so on. 

IT support questionnaire

A survey was circulated at the meetings asking headteachers to indicate what IT services and support they would find helpful from a traded service in the future.

Target setting

It was confirmed that target setting is no longer statutory and the LA will not be collecting targets from schools as in the past. However, targets are still regarded as essential and good practice for schools to set and share with staff and governors as part of school improvement.

	TR

TR

Tracy Goodway

Alison Fiala
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	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS                       

Termly headteacher meetings 

Mid/Central EPHA - Chelmsford City Football Club
Tuesday 6 March 2012
Tuesday 19 June 2012
 

South EPHA - The Belvedere 
Wednesday 29 February 2012
Wednesday 13 June 2012
 

West EPHA - North Weald Golf Club
Wednesday 7 March 2012
Wednesday 20 June 2012
 

North East EPHA - Weston Community Homes Stadium
Thursday 1 March 2012
Thursday 14 June 2012
Conferences

EPHA Headteachers’ Conference

Friday 16 March 2012          


   Stock Brook Country Club
EPHA Deputy and Assistant Headteachers’ Conference        

Friday 12 October 2012
      

                Weston Homes Community Stadium


	        


Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
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